
 

 

 

Voices from CCCF 

in Support of HB 2631 

 
Enclosed are quotes and letters from women who received reentry-focused civil legal 
services from the Oregon Justice Resource Center (OJRC) while incarcerated in CCCF. 
 
As the stigma of a criminal conviction is still strong in our society and the women are either 
still incarcerated or relatively early in their transition out of prison, the OJRC advised the 
women not to include their full names or information that can be used to easily identify 
them or their cases.  



HB 2631 

Testimony from R.C., formerly incarcerated in CCCF 

 
After being released from CCCF, R.C. said the following in an interview about the OJRC legal 
services that she received while incarcerated:  

“First visit that Julia came in…we went over a number of things like licensing 
and legal issues with my son. She came back a few weeks later and the 
information that she provided me on my child case was priceless. DHS had 
awarded him to my ex, to his father, and he took him [out-of-state] and I 
thought that was it, that was all.  I still had parental rights. She gave me that 
information. I had no idea. I still had a chance of proving myself to get my son 
back. It gave a reason to want to change, a reason to want to move forward 
when I got out. And, it helped me know that I had a shot at me getting 
something I wanted out of life. Now I am going on a year-and-a-half out. I’ve 
got three years clean and sober. I’ve got my son and I know what direction I’m 
taking.”  
 





HB 2631 

Testimony from Selina, currently incarcerated in CCCF 

 
Selina did not have the chance to see her infant son one last time before going to prison. 
But, having a son changed everything for her. She grew up with a mother who was in and 
out of jail and prison and she wants a different life for her and her son.  

Selina’s son’s father asked a court to give him sole custody of their son and control over 
whether their son saw or communicated with Selina. This out-of-state court would usually 
assume that an incarcerated parent could not participate in a child’s life and find against 
them. The OJRC attorney helped Selina get a hearing and she was able to go through 
mediation with her son’s father. Although the court ordered sole custody to her son’s 
father, it also ordered for Selina to have weekly video visits and phone calls with her son. 
Since the court order, her son has also spent time with Selina’s family on the weekends and 
her son came to CCCF for a visit. 

Selina said:  

“I think about my son all the time. He’s only little so he doesn’t talk much on 
the phone yet. But he knows who his mom is. It’s important that he can see me 
and hear me so we can stay connected. I can’t wait to get out so I can be with 
him. I wouldn’t have gotten as far as I did without the OJRC. There aren’t many 
people willing to take the time. Being able to keep in contact with my son is 
making me think differently about my prison time. I’ve been learning about 
parenting and being a better mom. I’m focused on getting through this so I can 
be with my son.” 
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